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AGM 

Monday  14 August 2023 
1pm at 

Op Shop

All Welcome 

THIS MONTH

Stay up to date with all 
the events 

in Cummins!
Scan the QR code to 

explore!

90 Birthday 
Cummins & Yeelanna CWA 

Tuesday 29 August 2023
Cummins Hotel 
11:30 /12 noon for lunch

An Invitation is extended to 
all present and past
 members.
Contact 
Marie Charlton 0427 762 950  
for catering numbers.

If anyone has any CWA 
Memorabilia please let Marie 
know. 

Looking Through My Back Door

Pop Up Art exhibition for SALA 
South Australian Living Artists

Local Artists Rosii Pedler, 
Jane Andrew & James Pedler

 9 - 18  August 2023
10 to 4:30 

Closed Saturday
Open Sunday 13th    12 - 4:30
Street Art demonstration by 
James Pedler on Sunday only

In ex hairdresser building 
next to IGA 
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A Blast from the Past! 
An early edition of Cummins Connection makes
 interesting reading. Two more pages of the third 
edition distributed in August 2000 are included in 
this Connection edition.
A couple of enterprising locals spent time each 
month putting the Connection together,  printing 
it and then getting it out to the community.  Trevor 
Guppy was the main editor. 

You may need to read it with a magnifying glass but 
definitely a worthwhile read!  Enjoy the recall of our 
history, and what our town was doing 20 years ago.

Thanks to  Cummins Lions Club
The visit by the Lions Skin Cancer Screening Unit last 
week was an opportunity for locals to book in for free 
skin checks. The fully trained, certified and 
professional supervisors were efficient and informative 
about keeping aware of changes in your skin through 
regular checks, and how to conduct self checking.
The Lions Members are congratulated for the
organisation of the visit and managing bookings. 
Cummins Lions Club actively supports worthy causes. 
For 2022/2023 donations amounted to $14,682 :
>  Cummins Area School (organ for music student)
>  Kerry Anne Benefit
>  Royal Flying Doctor 
>  Careflight
>  Prostrate Cancer 
>  Childhood Cancer
>  Cranio Facial
>  Cummins Hospital Auxilliary
>  Eye Health  
>  Mirioma Place (outdoor setting)
>  Cummins Hospital (Transfusion pumps)
>  Hearing Dogs 
The Lions members are congratulated for their 
efforts supporting our community.

WORDS FROM THE COMMUNIT Y
Have you got news to tell the community? Maybe you’d just like to thank someone, 

write a little poem for everyone’s enjoyment, or simply highlight the little things that make 

Cummins such a special place. Whatever it is you need to say, simply email it to cdec@dclep.sa.gov.au

CUMMINS CONNECTION

INFO DUE 
23 AUGUST 2023

For planned distribution on 
31 August 2023

Please send content to 
cdec@dclep.sa.gov.au

or scan the QR code to submit via 
our website.
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Looking Through My Back Door

A Pop Up Exhibition for SALA


JANE ANDREW  ROSII PEDLER  JAMES PEDLER 
LAURA SMITH


Hairdressers Building next to IGA Bruce Terrace CUMMINS

August 9th - 18th 10am-4.30pm  Closed Saturday. 


Sunday 13th 12-4.30pm

Street Art painting demonstration by James on Sunday Afternoon
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What’s New At 

A: 19-21 Tumby Bay Rd   P: 08 8676 2210  E: admin@cumminsmedical.com.au 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

August 2023 

Visiting Locum 

Dr Willem Joubert 

Sunday, July 30 
to 

Saturday, August 12                     

Please join us in congratulating Dr Gerard Quigley for being awarded the  
Medal of the Order of Australia (OAM) for service worthy of particular recognition. 

MEDAL (OAM) OF THE ORDER OF AUSTRALIA IN THE GENERAL DIVISION  
Dr Gerard QUIGLEY, Cummins SA 5631 

For service to medicine.  
 

General Practice  
• Principal Medical Officer, Cummins and District Memorial Hospital, since 1990.  
• General Practitioner, Lower Eyre Family Practice, since 1990.  
• Visiting Medical Officer, Port Lincoln Aboriginal Health Service, 2007-2008.  

Australian College of Rural and Remote Medicine 
• Former Pre-Employment Structured Clinical Interview Panellist.  
• Fellow, current.  

Eyre Peninsula Division of General Practice  
• Chairman, 2011-2012. • Rural Chapter Representative, 2006-2012.  
• Medical Director, 2006- 2011.  

Adelaide to Outback  
• Board Director, General Practitioner Training, 2007-2016.  

Awards and Recognition include:  
• Peter Graham “Cohuna” Award, Australian College of Rural and Remote Medicine and Rural Doctors Association of Australia, 
2022.  
• Australia Day Honour Award, District Council Lower Eyre Peninsula, 2007.  

The Award was announced as part of the King’s Birthday Honours on 12 June, 2023. 

“This year’s Honours recipients exemplify the enormous commitment that rural doctors across Australia have to 
their communities” RDAA President elect, Dr RT Lewandowski, said.  

 

RAH mobile Bone 
Density  Van  

Service 
will be visiting 

Cummins 

18-22 September 
2023 

Located between Lower Eyre Family Practice 
and Miroma Hostel, Tumby Bay Rd. 

To make an appointment call 

08 7074 5400 or 1300 724 319 

Please note—You must have a referral from 
your doctor before calling to arrange an  

appointment. 

Coffin Bay Clinic 

Dr Leanne Schroeder-Perrang    

  Tuesdays from 2pm 

 Dr Gerard Quigley 

Wednesdays from 2pm 

Please call 08 8676 2210 to secure an  
appointment  

or go to hotdoc.com.au  
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CUMMINS AREA SCHOOL CANTEEN/KITCHEN – FACILITIES UPGRADE URGENTLY REQUIRED: 
Our CAS School Canteen has become a vital part of our school life and provides healthy, well balanced, and home 
cooked recess snacks and lunch options every day to Junior, Primary and Secondary students, staff, and visitors to 
the school.  We have two paid Canteen manageress who time share the working week and our parent school 
community volunteers who help each day also.  
Before the COVID pandemic our successful Breakfast programme was run by our Cummins Area School Chaplaincy 
group and assistance from our local community volunteers also utilized the existing School canteen facilities daily 
and stored their equipment and essentials in the kitchen area also. 
The Breakfast programme has been on hold due to the urgent upgrade of the existing kitchen and canteen 
facilities and we are requiring more efficient workspaces and storage areas to accommodate the many users of our 
canteen. Our Canteen has been operational for over 57 years and there has been no major maintenance done over 
that time. After so many years of operation the facilities are inadequate for its operation and is desperately 
requiring an upgrade.  Our Canteen Committee along with valuable support from the CAS Chaplaincy Group have 
been working on suitable but basic plans along with sourcing available funds to cover this big upgrade since 2021.  
Our plan was submitted, and we were recently quoted over $200,000 for the full upgrade which included, new 
cabinetry, increased work spaces, newly wheelchair accessible serveries and windows, new flooring, painting, 
electrical and hand washing station.  
We have been very fortunate to have been successful with Grants through our own local community Bank, 
Cummins Community Hotel and the Cummins Community Op Shop, Lower Eyre Council and Variety SA. The 
Canteen has also proved very profitable over the past 6 years with thanks to our hard working Canteen 
Manageress’s and the QKR app implementation to provide financial funds of $40,000 with the School also 
committing $15,000 towards our project. 
Our School Canteen has not been in any receipt of any financial benefit from the Department of Education at all 
and it is a completely self-funded entity reliant on its own profits and supported through volunteer hours. The 
Education Department has now confirmed they will contribute funds towards the removal of the asbestos and 
some electrical costs which has now ensured that we will enough funds to commence the full upgrade. At this 
stage we are still waiting to hear back from Ventia about the commencement date, but we are very hopeful for a 
new Canteen in early 2024. 
We are very extremely grateful and very thankful for the following financial commitments gifted to us for our 
Canteen/Kitchen upgrade and their continued support for our School and its Canteen and ensuring our upgrade 
can commence. This upgrade would not be possible without any of their financial commitment, and we would like 
to acknowledge their wonderful support for our project. 
Bendigo Bank Community Challenge Group in 2022 - $40,700 
Cummins Community Hotel 2022 - $10,000 
Cummins Community Op Shop – 2022 - $3500 
Lower Eyre Council – 2023 -$7500 
Variety SA – 2023 - $40,000 
We are looking for the support of this project from our school community, students, and staff especially when the 
upgrade begins there may need to a closure of the school Canteen for a few weeks to ensure it is completed 
quickly.  
We feel that the new Kitchen/Canteen upgrade will support the wider school and its community through further 
providing a more efficient and workable environment, especially for the return of our breakfast programme and 
enabling further student based programs working with the Chaplaincy group, our School Chaplain and community 
volunteers.   
 
Mel Degner - Principal 
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CWA	
  	
  90TH	
  BIRTHDAY	
  
CUMMINS  

Coming soon!! Cummins and Yeelanna both celebrating their 90th 
Birthdays 

 Next Cummins Meeting: 1.15pm CWA Rooms, Wednesday July 26. Bring a Christmas article. 
A Handicraft Day was held recently with Yeelanna teaching embroidery and knitting.	
  

* If anyone has any CWA memorabilia please ring Marie Charlton on 0427 762 950

and ring  if you would like to attend the birthday celebrations. 

Where: Cummins Community Hotel 
When:   11.30 - 12 o'clock	
   29 August 2023

Any past Members most welcome!! 

Cummins CWA Report 1989: 
Mrs Dawne Cooper re-elected President , and Mrs  Lou Fuss as Secretary. 
Retiring Secretary Gloria Harder summarized the year’s activities with the  
highlight being the formation of a link with the Rudall Branch. Seven members 
attended our 55th birthday when Mrs R McCullum and Foundation member Mrs 
Iris Hill took part in the cake Ceremony. Four local ladies delighted members with 
a musical item and four others presented a humorous send up of a CWA meeting. 
Eighteen members recently travelled to Rudall to join with them in a Luncheon.
 A visit to the Port Neill Museum and a BYO lunch shared with Karkoo members 
was an enjoyable time. 
Members attended the Ploughmans Lunch at Yeelanna and travelled in  the local 
community bus to attend the Garden Party at the home of Mrs Mary Edwards. 
Two knee rugs made by members have been raffled and trading tables have been 
conducted to raise funds for new toilet facilities. A donation to the Cummins 
Hospital	
  went towards the purchase of a lift for patients. Mrs Thora Trigg read a 
poem she had written after the visit to Rudall when members were not allowed to 
cross their legs. 

THE CUMMINS CWA REST ROOM 
was opened in March 26, 1938 by Miss 
Sadie Carter. Yeelanna planted 700 trees 
at the Cemetery. All branches contributed 
towards a new aeroplane for The 
Australian Aerial Medical Service, a 
forerunner of the Royal Flying Doctor 
Service of today.	
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We invite you to view the
Specialised Inclusive Resources

available at the Cummins Library,
in partnership with SERU/SIES and
Lower Eyre Council. Wed. August 9

11.30am: Health Professionals
    1.00pm: Community members
    3.30pm: SSO and Teaching Staff

SIES (formerly SERU) support eligible children and young people from birth to year
12 with a disability or functional need to access, engage, participate and attain

within the education system.
 

We are delighted to have the opportunity to partner with SIES and Lower Eyre
Council, hosting Specialised Inclusive Resources within our library for community

members and professionals to access.
 

Please RSVP to the Cummins Library on 8676 2476 to attend one of these sessions.

(08) 8235 2871

72a Marlborough Street
 Henley Beach SA
https://web.seru.sa.edu.au

SERU.Library740@schools.sa.edu.au

CUMMINS SCHOOL COMMUNITY LIBRARY
cummins.library@libraries.sa.gov.au
www.libraries.sa.gov.au/cummins
86762476
Follow us on Facebook or Instagram

 

Specialised Inclusive Resources for Families:
available soon in our Library!

We invite families, health professionals and staff to the launch of the pilot program,
where targeted, specialised resources and materials, which support children with

learning difficulties, will be available to borrow from our library.
 

We are excited to be part of this pilot program with SERU/SIES and Lower Eyre
Council, where these inclusive resources will be displayed for browsing and

borrowing within the community, as well as curriculum information to support each
individual resource. 
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What's on at Our Town Cummins
railway tce cummins
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CCUUMMMMIINNSS  LLUUTTHHEERRAANN  PPAARRIISSHH  
                        
                               WWoorrsshhiipp  TTiimmeess  
                                    Pastor Peter Klemm 
                                              
      All are welcome to join us for worship!!  
    
           Aug 6      Tumby Bay  9 am  LR 
                           Cummins  10.30 am  LR 
  
           Aug 13    Cummins  9 am  
                           Tumby Bay  10.30 am  HC 
  
           Aug 20    Tumby Bay  9 am 
                            Cummins  10.30 am  HC 
  
           Aug 27    Cummins  9 am 
                           Tumby Bay 10.30 am  HC 

  

  
CCUUMMMMIINNSS  LLUUTTHHEERRAANN  PPAARRIISSHH  
                        
                                   WWoorrsshhiipp  TTiimmeess  
                                        Pastor Peter Klemm 
                                              
      All are welcome to join us for worship!!  
    
           Sept 3      Tumby Bay  9 am   
                            Cummins  10.30 am  HC 
  
           Sept 10    Cummins  9 am 
                            Tumby Bay  10.30 am  HC 
  
           Sept 17    Tumby Bay  9 am 
                             Cummins  10.30 am  HC 
  
           Sept 24    Cummins  9 am 
                            Tumby Bay 10.30 am  HC 

  
  

BAGS of RAGS for Sale 

Available from Cummins Men’s Shed 

Open every Tuesday & Thursday 

5kg bags @ $6 each 
If required when Men’s shed is closed 

CONTACT Barry 0418 762 319 

Any Interest?

There are many talented people in this district !
There are numerous options to showcase what 

exists in our own patch !

Do you have ideas for reviving the Arts/ Music/ 
Performance/ Entertainment experiences in this 

district? 

If keen to provide ideas contact
 Wendy Holman 0439 870066. 

If enough interest in having a chat then a group will 
be arranged and plans made.
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AGM
14th August 2023

@ Cummins Community Op Shop

@ 1 pm

ALL WELCOME 

Urgently needing volunteers!

cumminsopshop@gmail.com

Celebrating 30 Years of Supporting the Community
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CDEC@DCLEP.SA.GOV.AU

FEATURES

Located at the Cummins Institute,  
this very inviting and attractive 
office space is available for 
full-time, part-time, or daily lease. 
Partly furnished, the office 
includes a storage area, reverse 
cycle air conditioning, central foyer 
with seating for waiting area, 
shared kitchen facilities, and ample 
parking space.

Private Office
Partly furnished, private workspace, customise 

to your needs, can be used as an office or pop-

up shop.

Central Location
Easy walk to cafes and shops.

Flexible Leasing Options
Budget-friendly rates, and flexible term options 

suitable to your needs.

OFFICE SPACE AVAILABLE

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, 
PLEASE CONTACT 
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LOCATION:
Cummins Institute 

46 Railway Tce, Cummins SA
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CHAPTER THREE:

I lost my Mum to breast cancer when I was 19
years old. My memories from the time she had
been diagnosed to her passing are a bit blurred in
terms of timelines but there are some real
significant parts of this experience that have stuck
with me.  
 
I was around 13 and my sister Lou was 15 when
we got home from school one afternoon and there
was no one around. There were 4 kids in total in
our blended family and it seemed strange to be so
quiet on this day.  
 
Mum had recently been in Adelaide for
appointments and looked at both of us when we
were home and said “I need to speak to you girls”.
Then continued to say, “I’ve got breast cancer”.  
 
I looked at her and burst out laughing hysterically
for 5 mins. I thought it was a joke. That she was
playing a joke on us. I soon realised that she was
serious, and that hysterical laughing turned into
hysterical crying. The 3 of us ended up crying
altogether trying to make sense of this. 
 
Mum had a friend who was quite close to us
growing up who died at 29 years old after being
sick with cancer. It was something that stuck with
me a lot and hearing Mum had cancer I guess we
instantly went to that place in our minds that
maybe that meant she would die too. 
 
It seemed unbelievable and surreal. My mum was
an active and sporty person. She was a state
basketballer when she was 19. Her whole family
were basketball fans. Our home was generally fun
and playful.  We spent a lot of time in the pool,
playing 2 on 2 basketball in the backyard or having
a hit of tennis against our carport wall. There was
a lot of laughter and fun and many family-friend

 

visits. Mum was very much a people person.
Flirtatious by nature and she warmed to anyone
and everyone. 
 
After Mum was diagnosed, she had her treatment
in Adelaide. We continued to go to school at
Cummins while Min looked after us along with Jade
and Binge. She came and went during
chemotherapy but stayed the whole-time in
Adelaide during radiotherapy. 

The next couple years were a blur but then mum
seemed to get the all clear from the oncologists.  
 
From my recollection she had regular appointments
for a few years and then one day found a lump in
her neck.  She went to the doctor and not long
after, she received the news that she was riddled
with cancer. It had spread to her bones and major
organs throughout her body. 
 
This required another round of chemo and
radiotherapy. Mum also looked into alternative
medicines to help. I still remember clearly the
carrot and beetroot juice cleanses, reiki treatments
and maybe the most bizarre, shark cartilage tablets
that were horrendous if your burped afterwards!
She always gave us the impression that she had it
all under control, that it wouldn’t be easy, but she
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was up for the fight. 
 
Min and Mum had a surprise wedding the day
before they got the results from the last lot of
treatment. Initially I thought this was for some
peace of mind for mum. But now I think this was
more for us than for them. I think Mum knew within
herself that it was not good news so decided to
bring some joy to all of us among the sadness of
finding out the treatment was not working, and that
the cancer was continuing to grow and spread. 

At the beginning of the end, Mum was determined
to stay at home and be looked after there.  But I
remember some weird things started happening.
One night while visiting for tea she got up from the
table and walked to her room. Soon we heard a
really loud thump. I can’t remember who else was
sitting at the table. But we knew she couldn’t get
up. Min went up to the bedroom and then all we
could hear was her crying because she couldn’t
get herself off the floor. She had already lost
feeling in her arms and now it had gone to her
legs. We were all terrified. 
 
She was flown out by air ambulance the next
morning and she was never able to use her legs
again.  
 
I left the farm that night thinking her body was
trying hard and just not coping. The cancer was
attacking the nervous system and I didn’t realise at
the time that this was death coming.  

At the time, I was working causally at the Tumby
Bay Pub and a friend of Mum’s from the Cummins
Golf Club recognised me from the times I would
drive Mum out for social visits with the ladies. She
said to me, ‘I heard about your mum, what are you
doing here?’. I replied, ‘I am only casual, and I
don’t have enough money saved up to get over
there right now’. This kind lady paid for my flights
to get me to Adelaide to see Mum the next day. A
gesture to this day that I have never forgotten. The
kindness she showed me in that moment was life
changing. I had not ever had someone give so
selflessly, expecting nothing in return. Just to help
me get to my Mum so we could be together in such
a difficult time. 
 
Mum was in immense pain and had no strength in
her arms and legs. We found out in April 1999 that
it was terminal. My sister Louise is a nurse and
was doing her Grad program in Adelaide at the
time, moved back to be Mum’s carer so she could
stay at home. A place she loved to be with her new
kitchen and beautiful rose garden. But it soon
became apparent that Mum would need round the

clock care. She also became frightened about
being at home, and the impact that caring for her
would have on Loui, Min and my grandparents after
she was gone. The ambulance transferred her to
the Cummins Hospital, and sadly she never came
out. 
 
My grandparents came and lived at the farm during
this time, from Mount Gambier. Louise, Min, Nanna
and Grandpa were at the hospital every day. Min
was still farming at this time, so I guess he came in
between working and I would pop in daily on my
work breaks with an almond magnum for Mum and
some funny pub story to entertain them all. 

Due to the pain, she was heavily medicated and
slept a lot. At this point I still didn’t think she was
going to die. I knew it but I didn’t believe it. 
 
Mum had a way of hiding from me how bad it really
was the whole way through her cancer journey. I
never went to any doctor’s appointments. I think
that was her way of protecting us. 

Mum had a way of hiding from me how bad it really
was the whole way through her cancer journey. I
never went to any doctor’s appointments. I think
that was her way of protecting us.  
 
In August 1999 I received a phone call that
changed my life. ‘You need to come to the hospital
now, it’s happening”. I rang my work, sobbing
uncontrollably to let them know. I could not speak
when my boss picked up, I was just crying and I
remember him saying “Em is that you, oh Em I am
so sorry. Go do what you need to do and let us
know you're okay”. And then I drove myself the 40
minutes to the Cummins Hospital.  
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When I arrived, she looked up and asked everyone
except for Lou and I to leave the room. “I want to
talk to my girls”, when it was just the three of us,
she said “I thinking I’m dying.... I can hold on if
you’re not ready but I’m really tired...... I can hold
on if you’re not ready. I will try”. Lou and I both
looked at mum and said, “if you're ready its ok, we
will be ok.” 
 
Mum was scared. I remember sitting on the end of
her bed. I felt broken, lost and completely afraid.
As I sat there rubbing her legs I was overcome
with emotion. We both said we will be ok. We
would be fine. She came to the sudden realisation
about her impending death and sadly so did I. 
 
To me, Loui seemed to handle the situation better
than me at the time. Given her nursing experience
I guess she knew there was a small window of t ime
to ask more practical questions. It was important
to Lou that we all knew what mum wanted at her
funeral and to honour her wishes. I just had no
words, only tears. I am grateful to Lou for
recognising the importance of understanding what
Mum would want after she had passed. 
 
The pain was becoming unbearable and so the
morphine was increased. 

The next day friends were invited to say goodbye
as she hadn’t had many visitors apart from family
during this time. This was a beautiful day for Mum
full of all her favourite people. 
 
The few months after the funeral were very dark
for me. I felt sad all the time. I kept thinking how
unfair this was. Why did my mum have to die so
young. So many other people have had cancer and
survived. 
 
Losing a parent is hard. Being 19 and losing my
mum was so hard. Parents love you
unconditionally. You can be dramatic, rude, out of
control and they still love you. They guide you,
teach you, be your sounding board. Whatever
mistakes you make it doesn’t matter; they still love
you.  
 
I lost that and I grieve that. When I was 19, I didn’t
know anyone my age who had experienced losing
a parent. All my friends were partying and
drinking. I was too, pretending to be ok but I
wasn’t. 
 
I thought the sadness would be there forever. I
had great support, but I still felt very alone - like I
was the only person in the room feeling like this. 

I found grief very isolating and a very personal
experience. I didn’t know how to do it with other
people. I still don’t know how to now. I find it hard
to grieve openly. 
 
One of the things I think I found the hardest about
losing my mum was that sense of home. I always
felt at home on the farm. When Min sold the farm
that sense of home was a bit lost for me. And the
questions. Questions about every day and random
things that you can only ask a mum without feeling
stupid. Like, what temperature do you cook a
roast? And for how long?! There were so many
young adult / mum moments I missed out on. 
 
I find it triggering when people treat their mums
poorly because I haven’t had my mum around for
so long and I would give anything to have her back.
And Mother’s Day, this day is always tough for me. 
 
I miss my mum immensely but Denise, my mother-
in-law is the next best thing. I am really very lucky
to have her in my life. The beautiful part about this,
is that I have known Denise my whole life. And
Braden knew and remembered my mum too, so I
didn’t have to explain her to them. Denise has
become a very important person to me. 
 
Mum was 44 years old when she died. The age I
will turn at the end of this year. I have started
having thoughts about how mum would have felt at
this age knowing she was going to die. I still feel
so young.

I have an 11, 10 and 5-year-old. I can’t imagine
dying at this age. I feel so sad when I think about
it. It makes you question your own mortality and
what that means for your family and the people
around you. Would Bess my 5-year-old even
remember me? 
 
It's been 24 years now. I have lived longer without
my mum now than I did with her. I mostly feel like I
am going ok but every now and then, moments
catch me off guard and mum’s absence sneaks up
on me. Mostly when I least expect it and my eyes
start leaking a little bit.   
 
Losing mum is one of many life changing
experiences I have had. A few years after Mum
died, I lost a boyfriend in a tragic accident, and I
have had friends pass away unexpectedly. They
have all been really tough times experiencing grief,
and at times I did not know if I would get through.
But I’m proud to say I got through and it is because
of these experiences I choose to work in the space
I do trying to support, comfort and care for people
in our community during difficult times."
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COUNCIL NEWS 

Speed Limit Survey – Bruce Tce 
Public consultation is now open to 
gauge community support for 
reduced speeds along Bruce Terrace 
in Cummins.  
Visit Council’s website to complete 
the survey or click here. 

DrumMuster 
The next drum collection service will 
be held at the Cummins Waste 
Transfer Station on the 25th and 26th

of July. This service is ran successfully 
twice per year, and enables farm 
chemical users to return their empty, 
cleaned, non-returnable, steel, and 
plastic farm chemical containers. 
Containers must be triple rinsed, 
clean, and dry, have lids removed, 
and metal drums should be 
punctured. 
Bookings are essential and can be 
made by contacting the Cummins 
Council Office on 8676 0400. 

Draft Cummins Township Master 
Plan – Stage 2 
Stage 2 of community consultation 
for the draft Cummins Township 
Master Plan is now open and will 
close 24 July. 
View the plan for Cummins and 
provide your feedback by clicking the 
survey link here. 

Employment Opportunities 
Applications are currently open for 
an Accounts Administration Officer 
and Wastewater & Infrastructure 
Team Member.  
For more information, please visit 
Council’s website: 
http://www.lowereyrepeninsula.sa.
gov.au/ . 

Dog Registrations 
A reminder that dog registrations are 
due August 31. If you are registered 
to receive your notice via email, 
please check your junk mail if you 
have not yet received a renewal 
notice.  
To register or renew, please visit 
www.dogsandcatsonline.com.au. 
Feel free to contact the Council 
Office with any enquiries!  

Rates 2023/24 
Property rates for the 2023/24 
financial year were declared July 19, 
2023. Annual rate notices will be sent 
out and received early August, with 
first instalments being due 
September 7.  
If you wish to receive your rate notice 
electronically, visit Council’s website 
and register through EzyBill.  

Battery Recycling  
Did you know that the Cummins 
Council Office, North Shields Post 
Office and the Coffin Bay Post Office 
are household battery collection 
points. You can drop your batteries 
to these locations during business 
hours.   

Road Closure – Katies Lane 
Due to flooding, please be advised 
that Katies Lane, Wangary will be 
closed until further notice.  

My Local Services  
A reminder that you can report 
issues, get reminders, and keep up to  
date with Council news by 
downloading the My Local Services 
App on your phone or tablet.  

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Our Town – Table Talk 2023 
Our Town Cummins are inviting 
community members to attend the 
2023 Table Talk where they will be 
developing ideas for community 
wellbeing.  
Table Talk will be held at 48 Railway 
Terrace on July 25 at 6pm with Brock 
McLean being the special guest 
speaker.  
Please RSVP to Emma Gale if you are 
interested in attending.  
emma@ourtowncummins.com.au

2023 Australian of the Year Awards 
People are encouraged to nominate 
someone worthy for the 2023 
Australian on the Year Awards to 
show their appreciated for their 
contributions. Categories are; 
o Australian of the year 
o Senior Australian of the year 

(65 years and over) 
o Young Australian of the year 

(aged 16-30) 
o Australia’s Local Hero 
To nominate, click here and 
explain who they are and their 
achievements. Nominations close 
31 July 2023. 

Expressions of Interest – 
Reconciliation Action Plan (RAP) 
Artwork Invited 
As part of the development of the 
RAP, Council is seeking Expressions 
of Interest from Aboriginal artists 
to create original artwork that will 
be used in the final design of our 
RAP and Associated corporate 
materials. 
In addition to the RAP, it is 
anticipated the artwork (either in 
full or in part) may be displayed 
upon Council signage and 
structures to visually connection 
the community and visitors to the 
traditional owners of the land. 
Visit Council’s website for more 
information. Expressions of 
Interest close 5pm, 25 July 2023. 
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